The TV News Show

Welcome to the Intensive English Program (IEP) TV News Show, a team project that will give you a chance to work in teams, practice your speaking and listening skills, and have some fun.

Here are the key dates and guidelines:

1. By Tuesday, October 15, 2013, each of you must make a final decision about what news story you will cover. As we discussed in class, you can choose any type of news story that interests you: politics (international, national or local), crime, human interest, sports, entertainment, science and technology, financial and economic, law and justice, interviews, weather, etc. Be sure to take careful notes on your news story when you research it. 
2. All research must be done in English, using English-language TV news programs and websites.
3. On Tuesday, October 15, 2013, you will have time to work with your partners to make sure you have an interesting set of stories. You will need to bring your notes on your news story to class to share with your teammates. At this time, you will need to choose an anchor for your program and know exactly who is going to speak about what. You will also need to decide if you want to include any props or images.
4. On Tuesday, October 22, 2013, you will have time in class to rehearse your presentation. You will need to bring a complete outline of what you are planning to say so that you can practice with your teammates.
5. Presentations to the full class will begin on Thursday, October 24. Everyone on the team must speak. Each group will have up to 20 minutes. Each person must speak for at least 2 minutes, and no one may speak for longer than 5 minutes. The anchor is responsible for making sure that newscasters adhere to these time frames. 
6. You must dress the part and look professional. You are free to use any props or images you want to make your news interesting for your audience.
7. You are encouraged to meet outside of class (at lunch, or over the weekend) before October 24 for additional practice. If you have time, a great way to practice is to video yourself and your teammates speaking, and then watch it together to see where you need to improve. At a minimum, you should use your smartphone to record your own presentation and listen to it to see what needs to be improved. 
8. It would be great to have two volunteers who will video the in-class presentations on October 24 so you all can have a record of your hard work. 
